쪮

赵

# 高三一轮复习调研考

## 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把签题上上对应题上上对应题中 如需改动,用橡皮按下流 黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在 答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
  - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

#### 第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

(共 15 小题;每小题 2.5分,满分 37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

#### Dexe Black Hair Shampoo

## Why can we sell for 10 years?

It's easy, fast, low-cost, and in 5 minutes makes your hair into black permanently! It's made from herbs (草本), so it is safe and no harm to hair or scalp (头皮). Our factory has over 10 years experience in hair dye (染色) industry. Good quality is our culture.

#### Product description

Dexe Black Hair Shampoo is a kind of shampoo which can dye your hair into black in 5 minutes and specially designed to make your hair black shining just through the ordinary process of washing hair at the bathroom. Our shampoo protects and repairs scalp. It is a natural shampoo. There will be no side effect on your hair nor scalp when it gives you black and shining hair. Compared to the traditional hair dye, it has the advantage of low cost, timesaving convenience.

### Cost saving

Compared to the expensive cost for dyeing hair in the hair market, the hair black shampoo is more than 2 times cheaper. Big discount is coming! Order Dexe Black Hair Shampoo with good quantity now! You-can get the lowest price at once!

## Introduction of the manufacturer

Yucaitang Cosmetics Co., Ltd is an ISO & SGS & GMPC Certified Hair and Beauty products manufacturer. Our factory was founded in 2006 and covers an area of more than 30,000 square meters, with advanced production equipment, beautiful environment, and short distance to the airport and railway station. Welcome to contact us and come to visit our factory anytime!

【高三英语 第1页(共8页)】

· 22-08-22C·

21.

22

关注北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(微信号:bjgkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

- 21. What can we know about Dexe Black Hair Shampoo?
  - A. Its elements are from chemicals.
  - B. It's expensive but easy to use.
  - C. It's designed to dye hair black.
  - D. It's cheaper than most shampoos.
- 22. What will you get if you buy Dexe Black Hair Shampoo now?)
  - A. The highest quality product.

B. The lower price than ever.

C. Some special gifts.

D. The free postage.

23. What can we know about the factory of Yucaitang Cosmetics Co. , Ltd?

A. It has a history of over 20 years.

B. It's near a place of interest.

C. Its most customers are in Europe.

D. It is not far from the airport/

My simple life consisted of books, a cat, and a glass of drink every evening. Occasional dinners with friends kept me from being a total shut-in. But a sense of unease settled over me. My mother used to say, "You don't regret what you did but what you didn't do." Honoring her philosophy, I wouldn't let (fear) win.

I couldn't remember the last time I had done something just for myself. I needed to set personal boundaries. So I grabbed my laptop and began researching tours. A couple of clicks and glasses of drink later, I booked a tour. In a few months, I would fly to Greece all by myself.

The night before my big adventure, "what-ifs" crowded into my brain. All my friends and family were impressed with my bravery. Off I went excitedly with my suitcase. We flew across the Atlantic on a huge plane packed with vacationing families and senior citizens. After a long, sleepless flight, I stepped off the plane into the airport. Foreign languages filled my ears, but that couldn't diminish my initial feeling. I was as excited as I set out. My Greek adventure began.

I spotted a driver holding a sign with my name on it. I pinched (捏) myself to make sure I wasn't dreaming. I was now one of those women seen in airport posters: an international world traveler.

Traveling alone empowered me to become a brave new woman—one who walked through fear to find a greater sense of self. I learned to focus on making time a priority. Now, I confidently say "no" to an event or a project I don't want to handle. I no longer make excuses or feel guilty.

- 24. What caused the author to travel to Greece?
  - A. The suggestion from friends.
  - B. The motivation from her books.
  - C. The encouragement from her friends.
  - D. The need to do something for herself.

What does the underlined word "diminish" in paragraph 3 mean?

B. Cause.

C. Inspire.

D. Ignore.

31

26. Why did the author pinch herself?

A. To remind herself that she was reading a poster.

B. To catch the attention of the waiting driver.

C. To make sure she was traveling abroad.

D. To ensure she was in good state of health.

27. What does the author learn after the trip?

A. Tending to be focused.

B. Starting to treasure time.

C. Thinking of others before herself.

D. Handling a project more efficiently.

C

Volunteering is one of the best ways for the elderly to get involved in their local communities, share a lifetime of experiences, develop new relationships, and help make the world a little bit better.

There are many good reasons to volunteer, and it's important to understand that many of them involve meeting the older people's needs. "That's not being selfish," says Tema Fishbein, director of external affairs for Experience Corp., a school mentoring nonprofit that places older people in schools in 22 communities around the country. "Most people do selfless things for personal reasons, and that's not necessarily bad," she says. Among the motives she sees in volunteers are a desire to give back to the community, to improve one's own life and health, to meet new peers (同龄人) and expand one's social network, and to give purpose and meaning to life.

Will you be good at it? People who've functioned well in the home and workplace have picked up the skills needed to be productive volunteers. Life experiences count as much here as book smarts. Most volunteer work is people-intensive, so the ability to work well with others is particularly useful. "Someone who has a good work ethic (职业道德) or commitment to what they want to do makes for a good volunteer," Fishbein says. "They also need flexibility so they can fit themselves into an organization. And they all need empathy—the ability to put themselves in someone else's shoes."

Volunteers spend different amounts of time in their work, but the best matches are those where supply and demand are balanced. Do you want to make a commitment to tutor a young student, such as building a close relationship that may extend over several years? Or are you more interested in single-shot opportunities that might engage you for a few weeks or months? You can find them all. "We want our volunteers to be renewable and to work with us for a number of years," says Fishbein.

28. What is the benefit of the older people's volunteering?

A. Getting more help from local communities.

- B. Sharing their own experiences with others.
- C. Making others' daily life easier.
- D. Keeping in touch with old friends.
- What is the motivation of the older people volunteers?
  - A. To join the nonprofit organization.
  - B. To make young friends.
  - C. To lead a meaningful life.
  - D. To change their lifestyles.
- 3b. What can we know from the third paragraph?
  - A. Learning new skills is required to become a volunteer.
  - B. Book smarts are more important than life experiences.
  - C. Working experience is required to become a volunteer.
  - D. A person who is flexible is welcome for the volunteer organization.
- 31. What is the best title for the text?
  - A. Volunteering is a rewarding way for the elderly
  - B. What does a great volunteer need
  - C. Seniors use their wisdom to help others
  - D. Volunteer services help build communities

D

China, whose astronauts have long been deliberately prevented from the ISS(国际空间 站), successfully launched the first core module (核心舱) of its planned space station on Thursday morning from the Wenchang launch site in the southern island of Hainan. The module, currently the largest spacecraft developed by China, was launched into low earth orbit by a Long March 5B rocket, marking the first step of China's efforts to build its own station in two years. The space station won't launch all at once; it will be assembled from several modules launching at different times and will be fully operational by the end of 2022.

The core module has a length of 16. 6 meters and a living space of 50 cubic meters. It's expected to operate for 10 to 15 years. Eleven launches are scheduled in the next two years. The first manned mission was launched in June of this year—sending three astronauts to orbit for about three months, during which the life support system and maintenance would be tested.

It won't be as large as the ISS—about one fifth of its size and similar to the Russian Mir space station, which operated from 1986 to 2001. China launched its first manned space flight in 2003—more than 40 years after NASA. But as the nation has grown richer and more powerful in recent decades, its space program has sped up.

China's space station—the core module is known as Tianhe, which means harmony of the heavens will conduct a number of scientific experiments. Six projects have been fully accepted so far including one on the possible effects of spaceflight on cancer tumors (肿瘤) conducted by researchers from Norway, the Netherlands, Belgium and France. "International cooperation helps China's scientific community to learn from other nations and describe China

大注北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(微信号:bjgkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

酚

绁

4

The two The two countries established diplomatic (外交的) relations in 1979. However, there's been very little cooperation between the US and China in space since 2011, when US Congress passed an act to prevent NASA from having any cooperation with individuals of the Chinese D. By cooperating with US.

- 32. How did China successfully develop her core module!
  - A. By copying it from NASA.

C. By developing it on her own.

St

t

- 33. What is the purpose of the cancer tumors project?
  - A. To test if tumors can live in space.
  - B. To examine if tumors are influenced by spaceflight.
  - C. To boost international cooperation in space.
  - D. To establish good relations with other countries.
- 34. What impression does China's space program give other countries?

A. It's controversial

B. It's confidential.

C. It's aggressive.

D. It's cooperative.

- 35. Why does China have little cooperation with NASA?
  - A. The US doesn't allow the cooperation.
  - B. The US doesn't trust China's technology.
  - C. China's space technology has been advanced enough.
  - D. China hasn't established diplomatic relations with the US.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余 选项。

## Let's learn about ancient technology

Where we live is surrounded by technology. 36 And you're propably reading this over the Internet, where the information reached you almost instantly. With all that tech surrounding us, it's easy to wonder how ancient people got anything done.

All of our modern things, however, are based on older technologies. And those were based on still older ones. Ancient people didn't have large machinery and equipment. 37 And ancient Egyptians built the pyramids—with huge mystery rooms inside.

Not all of these technologies were limited to modern people. The first "kitchen" flames are older still. Ancient human relatives were cooking food over fires in Europe 800,000 years ago. The first spear-throwers (掷矛者) threw their weapons 279,000 years ago—before modern humans existed.

However, then came the discovery of 279,000-year-old stone spear in Ethiopia (埃塞俄比亚). These pushed that date back. And now it suggests even prehuman species hunted with stone spears.

Scientists have been trying to figure out how ancient people developed their tools and 

built their cities and monuments. They are also) recreating ancient techniques them-\_ 39 selves—from rolling pyramid rocks to testing out ancient tar (沥青) recipes. Scientists detected mystery hole in Great Pyramid of Giza. Using high-tech tools normally reserved for particle-physics research, scientists have found a large, hidden hole inside Egypt's Great Pyraerne. mid of Giza. 40.

- A. Ancient people are really clever.
- B. Not all of these technologies are useful.
- C. Yet they built monuments even bigger than Stonehenge.
- D. They use modern technologies to search for Mayan cities.
- E. For example, we are surrounded by skyscrapers and the Internet.
- \ F. Scientists believed the ancient living 80,000 years ago began to throw stone spears.
- G. They have made great discoveries, but there is still a lot waiting to be discovered. 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

# 第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

*)*43. A. age

44. A. recall

46. A. store

45. A. outdated

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

"Mom, I'm tired of your asking about my making friends!" Denise yelled, "You have to understand that I'm no longer a kid! I have every 41 to do as I wish." Denise angrily replied her and went to Tara's house.

Tara's father tried to persuade her to 42 her parents, but Denise interrupted, "They still see me as a baby! Could this be as a result of their 43 ? They're too old-fashioned!"

"Okay," Tara's father agreed, but asked her to 44, "They may sound 45. But ask them why they're on your neck all the way, and you'll see they <u>46</u> the best to you. Now 47 home and greet your parents for me!"

Although Denise was 48 to leave, she gathered the courage to return home. In her room, her parents opened the floor for sincere conversation.

Her father said, "I lacked the 49 that my parents denied me. Your mom and I have decided to 50 you to be a good girl. I'll lovingly instruct you to read your books. You should realize how 51 your mom could be in wanting to know your circle of 52. We're doing these to let you know that the friends you make and the books you read determine you'll go in life."

by their stories, Denise begged her parents for forgiveness and promised she would be the 55 girl they want her to be.

B. intention C. chance D. right <sup>)</sup> 41. A. way B. teach C. understand 242. A. visit

D. accompany

B. wealth D. failure C. income

B. reconfirm C. rethink D. repeat

C. good-natured D. heartbroken B. low-paid

D. check C. gain B. give

D. approach C. return 47. A. leave B. come

|                 | B. ready    | C. skeptical    | D. unwilling   |
|-----------------|-------------|-----------------|----------------|
| 48. A. sure     | B. ability  | C. courage      | D. explanation |
| 49. A. love     | B. raise    | C. prove        | D. consider    |
| 50. A. test     | B. anxious  | C. cautious     | D. curious     |
| 51. A. envious  |             | C. achievements | D. friends     |
| 52. A. scholars | B. books    | C. hard         | D. late        |
| 53. A. far      | B. fast     | C. Followed     | D. Touched     |
| 54. A. Greeted  | B. Designed | C. smart        |                |
| TT A 1 - 141    | B. good     | C. Silidit      | D. beautiful   |

55. A. healthy D. good 第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

As humans, we <u>56</u> (sūppose) to be social creatures. Being connected socially is key to our mental and emotional health. Yet, many of us are shy and socially introverted (内向的). We feel awkward around unfamiliar people and <u>57</u> (worry) about what others might think of us. This can cause us <u>'58</u> (avoid) social situations, cut ourselves off from others, and gradually become isolated and lonely.

(lonely) is a common problem among people of all ages, and yet it's something that most of us hesitate to admit. But it's nothing to feel ashamed of. Sometimes, it's a result 60 external (外部的) circumstances: you just have moved to a new area, for example. In such cases, there 61 (be) lots of steps you can take to meet new people and turn acquaint-ances into friends.

But what if you are struggling with shyness, social insecurity, or have a long-standing difficulty 62" (make) friends? The truth is that none of us are born with social skills. They're things we learn over time—and the good news is that you can learn them, too.

No matter \_\_63 \_\_ nervous you feel in the company of others, you can learn to silence self-critical thoughts, boost your self-esteem (自信), and interact with others more \_\_64 \_\_ (confident). You don't have to change your personality, but by learning new skills and adopting \_\_65 \_\_ different attitude to life, you can overcome shyness or social awkwardness, and enjoy strong, fulfilling friendships.

## 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,暑假出国旅行期间,你在乘坐火车的过程中发现了一些让乘客不满意的地方。请你在其官方网站上给客服人员留言,内容包括:

- 1. 火车经常晚点;
- 2. 服务员态度差;
- 3. 希望改进服务质量。

参考词汇:punctuality(准时)

## 注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

• 22-08-22C •

Dear sir or madam,

Yours, Li Hua

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

From the time when I was a child, my mother made it clear that she did not like nursing homes. I remember her saying that nursing homes were terrible places. Whenever my mother mentioned the topic, she would shake her finger at me and add a warning: "If you ever put me in one of those places, I'll not forgive you!" I knew my mother's wishes and wanted to obey them.

Fortunately, my mother lived near me, and for many years it was easy to check on her and help with her care. But with each passing year, my mother experienced a decline in her physical ability and mental acuity (敏锐). After ninety, when she was diagnosed with dementia (痴呆症), she needed more assistance with the normal activities of daily living and required close observation just for her own safety.

During this passage of time, I, too, was getting older. I had my own mobility issues and health concerns. As the days passed, it became clearer that some changes were needed. If I had to go out for groceries, I couldn't leave her alone. When I slept, my mother was unsupervised (无人看管的), and she could get out of bed and wander off.

Fortunately, while I was figuring out what to do, a brand-new nursing home was built in our town. I toured the nursing home and discovered that they could provide a private room for my mother. They also had a staff that was very professional and well-trained. I tried to convince myself that this new nursing home was the best and safest place for my mother, but I seemed to hear my mother's words and see her finger shake in front of my eyes.

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Eventually, I decided and shared my plan with Mom.

The big day came finally.



# 高三一轮复习调研考 英语参考答案

#### 阅读:

21~23 CBD

A 篇:本文是应用文,主要介绍了一款见效快、费用低和无副作用的染发洗发水。

- 21. C 【解析】细节理解题。根据第二段第一句可知, Dexe Black Hair Shampoo 是一款可以染发的洗发水。
- 22. B 【解析】细节理解题。根据第三段最后一句可知,现在买这款洗发水价格是最低的。
- 23. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据最后一段可知,工厂离机场和火车站都非常近。

24~27 DACB

- B篇:本文是记叙文。回顾往日,作者发现自己总在为别人的事忙碌,于是决心独自出国旅游。这次旅行让作 者找回了自我,变得更加自信。
- 24. D 【解析】推理判断题。根据第二段第一句和第二句可知,作者要为自己做点什么。
- 25. A 【解析】词义猜测题。根据画线词后面一句"我还是和刚出发时一样兴奋"可知,那没有"减弱"我最初的 感觉。
- 26. C 【解析】细节理解题。根据第四段可知,作者捏了自己一下,以确保不是在做梦,而是真的有司机在等她。
- 27. B 【解析】细节理解题。根据最后一段可知,作者从希腊旅游归来之后开始学会为自己考虑,学会把时间放 在首位。

28~31 BCDA

- C篇:本文是说明文。越来越多的老年人倾向于从事志愿者服务,以充实自身业余生活。
- 28. B 【解析】细节理解题。根据第一段可知,从事志愿者服务的好处之一是能和别人分享自己的人生经历。
- 29.C 【解析】细节理解题。根据第二段最后一句可知,志愿者的动力来自过上有意义的生活。
- 30. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据第三段倒数第二句可知,志愿者组织需要能适应新环境的人。
- 31. A 【解析】主旨大意题。根据全文内容可知,文章的主题是老年人参加志愿者活动是一件存益的事情。

- 32. C 【解析】细节理解题。根据第一段第二句可知,核心舱是中国自己研发的。 33. B 【解析】细节理解题。根据第四段第二句可知,该试验的日本。 34. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据第四段第二句可知,该试验的日本。 33. B 【解析】细节理解题。根据第四段第二句可知,该试验的目的是测试太空飞行是否对肿瘤有影响。
- 34. D 【解析】推理判断题。根据第四段第一句和第三句可知,中国航天事业是很有合作精神的。
- 35. A 【解析】细节理解题。根据第五段第二句可知,美国不允许中国参与合作。

36~40 ECFDG

七选五:本文是说明文,主要讲述了古代一些非常了不起的科技。

- 36. E 【解析】E项"例如,我们被摩天大楼和互联网包围了"承上启下,符合文义。
- 37. C 【解析】C 项"然而他们建造了比巨石阵更大的古迹"承接上文"古人虽然没有大的机器和设备"。
- 38. F 【解析】根据下文的关键词"stone spears"可知,此处讲的是石矛的使用时间,所以选择 F 项。
- 39. D 【解析】D 项"他们使用现代技术寻找玛雅城市"承接上文"科学家在尽力探索古人是如何发明工具和建 造城市及古迹的"。
- 40. G 【解析】G 项"虽然他们已经有了重大发现,但他们知道还有很多东西等着被发现"总结全文,符合文义。
- $41\sim45$  DCACA  $46\sim50$  BCDAB  $51\sim55$  BDADB
- 完形填空:本文是记叙文。Denise 厌倦了母亲的管束,愤然离家。在好友 Tara 的父亲的劝说下,她回到家中与 父母谈话。父母的故事触动了 Denise,她向父母道歉,并承诺会成为他们想要的那种好女孩。
- 41. 民活解析】考查名词言分额给厌嫌贡献亲的管本规论为自己重权利去做单量想做的影料及排名分析信息。
- 42. C 【解析】考查动词。Tara 的父亲劝说 Denise 要理解自己的父母。

- 43. A 【解析】考查名词。Denise 认为她的父母不理解她是因为他们的年龄大了。
- 44. C 【解析】考查动词。Tara 的父亲劝 Denise 重新考虑她的看法。
- 45. A. 【解析】考查形容词。Tara 的父亲说他们(Denise 的父母)的话可能听起来过时了,但 Denise 应该去问问 化们分份么会管束她,然后 Denise 会发现父母把最好的都给了她。 www.9kaozx.com
- 46. B 【解析】考查动词。解析参考上一题。
- 47. C 【解析】考查动词。Tara 的父亲希望 Denise 现在能回家。
- 【解析】考查形容词。尽管 Denise 不情愿离开,但还是鼓起勇气回家了。 48. D
- 49. A 【解析】考查名词。Denise 的父亲缺少了父母对自己管束而带来的爱。
- 50. B 【解析】考查动词。Denise 的父母决定把她抚养成一个好女孩。
- 51. B 【解析】考查形容词。Denise 的父亲告诉她, 当她母亲想要了解她的朋友圈时是多么的焦虑。
- 52. D 【解析】考查名词。解析参考上一题。
- 53. A 【解析】考查副词。Denise 的父亲说 Denise 所交的朋友和所读的书决定着她的人生能走多远。
- 54. D 【解析】考查动词。父母的故事触动了 Denise,她向父母道歉,并承诺会成为他们想要的那种好女孩。
- 55. B 【解析】考查形容词。解析参考上一题。

#### 语法填空:

- 56. are supposed 57. worried 58. to avoid 59. Loneliness/Being lonely 60. of 61. are/will be 62. making 63. how
- 64. confidently 65. a
- 56. are supposed 【解析】考查时态语态。be supposed to do sth"照道理(照规矩)应该做某事"。
- 57. worried 【解析】考查形容词。根据句意"在不熟悉的人周围感到尴尬和担心别人对自己的看法"可知答案。
- 58. to avoid 【解析】考查不定式。cause sb to do"导致某人……"。
- 59. Loneliness/Being lonely 【解析】考查名词。孤独是所有年龄段人们共有的问题,在句子中作主语,故用名 词 loneliness。动名词短语 being lonely 作主语也可以。
- 60. of 【解析】考查介词。a result of"一个……的结果"。
- 61. are/will be 【解析】考查动词。There be 句型的谓语(be)与其后而的名词保持一致。此空根据上下文用一 般将来时也可以。
- 62. making 【解析】考查动名词。have difficulty (in) doing sth 是固定搭配。
- 63. how 【解析】考查连词。无论你在别人面前多么(how)紧张,how 后面跟形容词或副词。
- 64. confidently 【解析】考查副词。副词 confidently 修饰动词 interact。
- 65. a 【解析】考查冠词。a different attitude to life,一个不同的世界观,表泛指。

#### 写作:

#### 第一节:

命题立意:本题要求学生就乘坐火车过程中遇到的一些令人不满意的地方在其官方网站上给客服人员留言反 映相关问题,旨在考查学生运用英语投诉具体问题的能力。

#### 参考范文:

Dear sir or madam,

As a passenger, I am disappointed to tell you that the service you provide is far from satisfactory. Therefore, I am writing to attract your attention to this problem.

As we all know, punctuality is necessary for railway services. However, during my summer holiday, the train was often late, which brought me a lot of trouble and inconvenience. What's worse, the bad attitudes and manners of the staff were common.

I believe you will seriously consider this question. At the same time, I would be glad to see your service improvements.

关注北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(微信号:bjgkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。 Li Hua

#### 一、评分原则

- 1. 本题总分为15分,按5个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
  - 3. 词数少于 60 和多于 100 的,从总分中减去 2 分。
  - 4. 评分时,应注意的主要内容:内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的丰富性和准确性及上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个重要方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
  - 6. 如书写较差,以致影响交际,可将分数降低一个档次。
- 二、各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档(13-15):完全完成了试题规定的任务,完全达到了预期的写作目的。

- ——覆盖所有内容要点。
- ——应用了较多的语法结构和词汇。
- ——语法结构或词汇方面有些许错误,但为尽力使用较复杂结构或较高级词汇所致;具备较强的语言运用能力。
  - ——有效地使用了语句问的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。

第四档(10-12):完全完成了试题规定的任务,达到了预期的写作目的。

- ──虽漏掉一两个次重点,但覆盖所有主要内容。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。
- 一语法结构或词汇方面应用基本准确,些许错误主要是因尝试较复杂语法结构或词汇所致。
- ——应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。

第三档(7-9):基本完成了试题规定的任务,整体而言,基本达到了预期的写作目的。

- ——虽漏掉一些内容,但覆盖所有主要内容。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。
- ——有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,但不影响理解。
- ——应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文内容连贯。

第二档(4-6):未恰当完成试题规定的任务,信息未能清楚地传达给读者。

- ——漏掉或未描述清楚一些主要内容,写了一些无关内容。
- 一一语法结构单调,词汇项目有限。
- ——有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响了对写作内容的理解。
- 一一较少使用语句间的连接成分,内容缺少连贯性。
- 第一档(1-3):未完成试题规定的任务,信息未能传达给读者。
- ——明显遗漏主要内容,写了一些无关内容,原因可能是未理解试题要求。
- 一一语法结构单调,词汇项目有限。
- 一一较多语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响对写作内容的理解。
- ——缺乏语句问的连接成分,内容不连贯。

不得分(0);未能传达给读者任何信息。内容太少,无法评判;写的内容均与所要求内容无关或所写内容无法看清。

#### 第二节:

#### 参考范文:

The big day came finally. I got up early, helping pack up the daily necessities. With everything in place, off we went. As soon as Mom was settled in her new room, she took the change as an opportunity to move to a brand-new house. However, it still took her a while to adapt to the new environment. I also kept my promise by paying frequent visits. Seeing her happy face, I knew I made a right decision.

#### 一、评分原则

- 1. 本题总分为 25 分,按 5 个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据所续写短文的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调 整档次,最后给分。
  - 3. 词数少于 130 的,从总分中减去 2 分。
  - 4. 评分时,应主要从以下四个方面考虑:
  - (1)与所给短文及段落开头语的衔接程度;
  - (2)内容的丰富性;
  - (3)应用语法结构和词汇的丰富性和准确性;
  - (4)上下文的连贯性。
  - 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个重要方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。
  - 6. 如书写较差以致影响交际,可将分数降低一个档次。

#### 二、各档次的给分范围和要求

#### 第五档(21-25)

- ━与所给短文融洽度高,与所提供各段落开头语衔接合理。
- 内容丰富。
- -所使用语法结构和词汇丰富、准确,可能有些许错误,但完全不影响意义表达。
- -有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使所续写短文结构紧凑。

#### 第四档(16-20)

- ——与所给短文融洽度较高,与所提供各段落开头语衔接较为合理。
- ——内容比较丰富。

#### 第三档(11-15)

- ——写出了若干有关内容。
- 一二八四八形啊意义表达。 一二八四八形啊意义表达。 一与所给短文关系较为密切,与所提供各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接。 一写出了若干有关内容。 一应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任条的调查。 一应用简单的写
- -应用简单的语句间连接成分,使全文内容连贯。

#### 第二档(6-10)

- 一与所给短文有一定的关系,与所提供各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接。
- ——写出了一些有关内容。
- 一语法结构单调,词汇项目有限,有些语法结构和词汇方面的错误,影响了意义的表达。
- ——较少使用语句问的连接成分,全文内容缺少连贯性。

## 第一档(1-5)

- --与所提供短文和开头语的衔接较差。
- --产出内容较少。
- ——语法结构单调,词汇项目很有限,有较多语法结构和词汇方面的错误,严重影响了意义的表达。

#### 不得分(0)